cast London

MHS Foundation Trust

Please respond fo:

Associate Director of Legal Affairs
Trust Headouarters

9 Alie Strest

London

E18DE

Telephone: 020 3738 7283

14" June 2017

Acting Senior Coroner lan Pears
The Court House

Woburn Strest

Ampthill

Bedfordshire

BMK4E 2HX

Dear Sir
Inguest touching upon the death of Luke Moulding

This Is a formal response to your Regulations 28 Report dated 13" April in which YOuU
set out your concerns relating fo the care Mr Moulding received from East London
NHS Foundation Trust.

Your concerns related specifically to a delay in sending Mr Moulding an ‘opt-in’ letter
following his last appointment with a psychiatrist at the Community Mental Health
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Team (CMHT) on 11" November 2016,

i understand that vou were assisted at the inquest by statements from staff involved
in Mr Mouiding’s care. The psychiatrist who saw Mr Moulding on 11" November
ighlighted in her statement that Mr Mouliding had left his appointment stating that he
id not wish to engage with the CMHT. rollowing this appointment the psychiatrist
ad decided that Mr Moulding should be sent an ‘opt-in’ letter setting out that he still
ad the option to call the CMHT for an appointment if he wished. The psychiatrist set
out that opt-in letters are normally typed and sent within 10 working days. However,
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this had not been sent at the time of Mr Moulding's death.

it appears that your concern is around the timing of such a letter and vou suggest

that a pre-printed letter could be sent providing sufficient information, thereby cutting
down on any delay incurred by waiting for the letter to be typed.

] Chief Executive: Dr Navina Evans



Foliowing Mr Moulding's untimely death the Trust undertook a Serious incident

]
Review. This review identified the delay in sending Mr Moulding an opt-in letter as &
care delivery problem.

The reviewer’s identified that the Operational Policy for the CMHT did not provide
guidelines on the service timescales for providing opt-in letters and were concerned
to find that the lead time in November 2016 was up to 30 days. it was therefore
recommended that the Operational Policy be updated to provide appropriate
fimescales.

Action was subsequently undertaken to the Operational Policy which now requiras
that opt-in lefters should be sent within 5 working days. Compliance against this
timescale will be the subject of local audit to ensure compliance.

Whilst a pre-printed letter was not thought to be suitable, | hope that the action taken
provides you with assurance that the Trust has taken appropriate action and that
your concerns have been adequately addressed.

if you do require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours faithfully

hadt Dr Kevin Cleary
i Officer
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